

December 9, 2011

Ms. Dinah Lewis CFO and Director Port Everglades Fund (Broward County, Florida) 115 S. Andrews Avenue, Room 513 Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301

## Dear Dinah,

Due to changes in strategic direction, The Bank of Nova Scotia (the "Bank") will no longer be pursuing the public finance business. Therefore, the Bank will not be renewing credit enhancement facilities beyond their current expiration dates. If you feel you will be unable to find a suitable replacement provider prior to expiration, please contact one of the following individuals who can further assist you:

Brenda Insull (212) 225-5043 brenda\_insull@scotiacapital.com Corito Sevilla (212) 225-5184 corito\_sevilla@scotiacapital.com Jenny Chen (212) 225-5026 jenny chen@scotiacapital.com

We would like to thank you for your interest in The Bank of Nova Scotia and we appreciate the strong relationship that we have had over the years.

Sincerely,

William R. Collins Managing Director

The Bank of Nova Scotia